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Dear Friends, 

 

As the cold moves in and we prepare ourselves for snow and ice, 

we turn up the heat to get warm.  We know what the room  

temperature should be and adjust our thermostat at home.  We 

crank up the heater in our cars.  We throw an extra blanket on our 

bed and put on an extra layer of clothes.  Our bodies know when 

it's cold.  When feet and hands and nose lack circulation, they 

cause discomfort first, then weaken our immune system and  

potentially make us sick. 

 

Our bodies let us know right away when we are cold.  But our 

heart, our soul, does not.  A heart grown cold does not signal to us 

physical warning signs.  A cold heart goes often undetected for 

months and years.  But we can observe the symptoms that indicate 

that something inside lacks circulation.  Are you impatient with 

others?  Do you use temperamental and coarse language?  Are 

you indifferent to how others fare and feel?  Do you push your 

problems on others rather than allowing them to share theirs with 

you?  And moreover, are you able to express gratitude and joy 

from the heart? 

 

The season of Advent means four weeks of waiting and  

preparing for the birth of the Child.  Advent means waiting.  It  

also means taking a temperature test of our heart.  Check in  

daily with your conscience.  Examine your motives.  Watch the 

tone of your voice and the choice of your words.  Do you find in 

them anything callous, condescending, and crude?  Is there  

jealousy, a competitive spirit, an urge to triumph and control?  All 

of that clogs up the delicate heart-and-soul mechanism.  Our heart 

will grow cold and shiver, unless we take action, unless we come 

clean and admit to ourselves and to the Lord our short-comings 

and ill intent and seek to do better. 

 

A Message From Pastor Annemarie:  

ñAdventò means ñcomingò or 

ñarrival.ò During the season of 

Advent, we celebrate Christôs 

coming into the world and 

watch with expectant hope for 

his coming again. In its histori-

cal origins, the season of Advent 

was patterned after the season of 

Lent, a six-week period of peni-

tence and preparation for Easter. 

Similarly, the four weeks of 

Advent present an opportunity 

for communal discernment and 

personal examination, as the 

church prepares to celebrate the 

Nativity of the Lord and looks 

with hope for Christôs return. 



 

 

 
Advent is meant to be an exercise in introspection.  It's not a  

pretty season.  The color of the church season and of our  

paraments is purple, meaning penance, contrition, sorrow.  For 

what we see in us is not pretty.  Jesus says to take the log out of 

our own eye first, instead of picking off the kernel in the eye of 

our neighbor.  Let's be picky with ourselves, more critical, more  

focused on what is wrong with our heart, with our attitude.  Let's 

be attentive and observant.  And then let us adjust our attitude, our 

demeanor.  God will honor our honesty and humility.  The gentle 

power of the Holy Spirit will begin to circulate again in our inner-

most being.  And, lo and behold, our heart will grow warm. 

 

Christmas is coming soon!  We have four weeks to prepare.  Great 

joy awaits, deep peace that the world cannot give, and an attitude 

of good will and benevolent intent toward others.  This is the gift 

that we wait for on Christmas Eve.  This is what the Child, the 

Son of God wants to give to us: the warmth of a well-circulated 

heart. 

 

This Christmas Eve, December 24, we will have two worship  

services, both with candlelights.  The first one is a service of  

Lessons and Carols at 7 p.m., designed for families and  

children.  We will sing hymns and hear the lessons that lead up to 

the birth of our Savior (with childcare provided).  The second one 

will be a communion worship service at 10 p.m. with full choir 

and sermon. 

 

Let us draw near to Him who is and was and is to come, our 

warmth, our Sun, our source of lightness and growth, namely 

Christ our Lord. 

 

Annemarie S. Kidder 

Pastor 

A Message From Pastor Annemarie:  

Jesus, remember me 

when you come into your 

kingdom.  

Luke 23:42 
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 A Message from our Christian Education Director  

  

Dear Friends, 
 
 In the midst of our busy, busy lives, how do we meet God?  I  
encourage each of us to sit in quiet solitude and in prayer.   Itõs also 
important to recognize God in our everyday circumstances.   The  
Bible leaves no doubt that God works in and through our inner and 
outer lives.  Thus, we must be conscious, intentional, and disciplined 
in the development of awareness of the Lord in our lives. 
 In adult education class on Sunday mornings, the participants 
have learned a myriad of ways to listen, pray, sing, meditate and  
discuss how to meet God in our daily lives.  The Daily Examen by  
Ignatius of Loyola is one practice we have encountered to find time 
for ourselves for prayer, self-examination, and peace.  Again, I  
encourage each of us to find a prayer practice that will help in the 
shaping of our spiritual lives. 
 Events of our daily lives belong in our daily prayers.  Jesus 
taught us to pray for Godõs will to be done on earth, as it is in  
heaven.  Jesus even encouraged his followers to pray for òdaily 
breadóéfor everyday sustenance.  
 òWe know that all things work together for good for those who 
love Godó (Romans 8.28).  All the realities of our busy and not-so-
busy lives become part of our conversations with God in prayer.  As 
we pray about the things that happen in our daily lives, we become 
more and more spiritually alert. 
 Donõt take my word for it!  Practice, be intentional, be alert and 
watch!   
 
Peace, 
Diane 
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 A Note From Congregational Life Committee  

 

Staff 
Rev. Dr. Annemarie Kidder, Pastor 

akidder@monroefirst.org 

Diane Adams, Christian Education Director 

dadams@monroefirst.org 

Susan Barker, Interim Director of Music Ministry 

sbarker@monroefirst.org 

Kelly Vergowven, Administrative Assistant 

info@monroefirst.org 

Gary Bogedain, Sexton 

Sue Bondie, Childcare 

Amy Morgan, Childcare 

Lori Lewis, Custodian 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

Adult Education                           9:30 a.m. -10:20a.m.                    Cairl Room

            Sundays in November - December 4, 18 

  Prayer and Spirituality  

  Diane Adams will  facilitate.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
Mothersõ Morning                     10:00 ð 11:30 a.m.               Library  

  Tuesdays in December - December 6, 20 

            Child care is provided.                                                  

  Join Shannon Costello for Bible study.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
Womenõs Bible Study              10:00 ð 11:00 a.m.                                      Library  

Meeting the Mystery:  Seeing Jesus through the Eyes of the People He Met  

  Facilitated by Brenda Wilkison and Alice Kostoff  

  All are welcome!  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
Chair Yoga with Chantelle   9:30 ð 10:30 a.m.                                        Education Wing  

  $5.00 per person         No experience necessary! 

  December 14 and 28   

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
Pictorial Directory  

See Diane Adams to get your individual code to install the directory on your smartphone.  
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A Word from the Music Director: 

Advent Noon Recitals  

Shopping. Decorating. Entertaining. Parties. Cookie -baking. Wrapping. Christmas can some-

times lose its true meaning in the midst of all the trappings we have attached to the central 

message of the birth of the Son of God. So, for three Tuesdays in December in our sanctuary, 

we will have an oasis of peace; Advent Noon Recitals, 30 -minute concerts which will provide 

an opportunity to stop, breathe, listen, and reflect. Please bring your lunch and sit and enjoy 

the music of the season from 12:15 ð 12:45 pm . 
 

       

 

December 6:    

Sanctuary Choir and Sanctus Bells  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

December 13:   

Sam and Emily – Guitar and Oboe  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 20:   

Monroe Recorder Consort,  

John Fedosky, Director  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

There is no charge for these concerts. We hope you will attend and enjoy the chance to hear 

lovely Christmas music in a sacred setting.  
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A Word from the Music Director: 

 

òA Day for Dancingó 
 

On Sunday, December 11 , during our morning worship service, our 

Sanctuary Choir will present “A Day for Dancing” a contemporary 

Christmas Cantata based on medieval carols. The piece is accompanied 

by an instrumental ensemble of flute, oboe, bassoon, percussion, and 

organ. We have added a dancing troupe of some of the wonderful  

children from our summer music camp.  
 

The five carols we are singing from this larger work are Tomorrow Shall Be My Dancing Day, 

Lo! How a Rose Eõer Blooming, Gabriel of High Degree, What Shall I Bring to the Babe in the 

Manger, At Christmas Time All Christians Sing.   
 

Perhaps the carol which is full of the most imagery and metaphor is the title carol: Tomorrow 

Shall Be My Dancing Day. The first verse is:  
 

      Tomorrow shall be my dancing day:  

 I would my true love did so chance to see the legend of my play.  

 To call my true love to my dance: Sing O my love, my love, my love;  

 This have I done for my true love.  
 

Without background information, we might think this is a medieval romantic poem or something 

like the Song of Songs from the Old Testament. But, no: the person singing is Christ. His “true 

love” is us, the Church, his Bride. And his “dancing day” is the day of his birth – Christmas 

Day.  The “legend of my play” is Christ’s plan for us, his design for humanity.  The entire carol 

has eleven verses and takes us from Christ’s birth through his ascension. 
 

Originally, all carols were meant to be danced. Medieval carols were danced around the manger. 

One of the most famous manger carols is “Away in the Manger”, originally sung much faster so 

as to be danced to more easily. This was begun in Germany. This “carol dancing” is now called 

“liturgical dancing” in modern churches. 
 

We hope you will make a point of being in church on this special morning of musical praise.  
 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Our Choral Intern, Zach Everly ! 
 

Zach Everly, a senior at Monroe High School and who has been our talented 

Choral Intern for almost a year, has recently been accepted at Alma College as 

an incoming freshman next fall. Congratulations to Zach. He is an extraordinary 

young man and we are so very happy for him. The choral program at Alma is 

excellent, so his education there will be quite exciting.  



 

 

A Note From the Worship Committee  
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Poinsettia Order Form 

Christmas is just around the corner!  Please help to decorate our Sanctuary 

with a ñwaveò of red this Advent for December Sundays of the 18th and 25th.   

 

The following will be available: 

A 6ò potted poinsettia with a foil wrap and a bow for $11.00.  

Please submit payment with your order.    

 

Orders must be received by Sunday, December 11th.  Fill out the order form 

in the bulletin or call Kelly in the Office at 734-242-1545 to order.  Please 

submit checks together with your order form in the offering plate. Checks 

may be made out to First Presbyterian Church. Please feel free to take your 

plant home after the worship service on December 25th.  

 

My poinsettia is -------- 

In Honor of _____________________________________________ 

 

In Memory of ___________________________________________ 



 

 

A Note From the Deacons  
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A big THANK YOU to all who helped in any way with the 

Thanksgiving Baskets this year!!!  We were able to prepare 

45 Baskets for needy families in our area because of all the 

loving support we received.  Thank you for baking cookies, 

helping to pack the cookies, for donating food, and/or money, 

for helping to deliver baskets, and for helping in so many  

other ways.  It's always a leap of faith for the Deacons to say 

we will provide so many baskets, but we never fail to meet 

our goal, thanks to this congregation.  The Deacons pray that 

you will all be blessed in the way that you have so lovingly 

blessed others!   

 

We also live in a very loving community, and we want to 

thank Kroger, Meijer, Aldi and Buschôs for their generous  

donations to this ministry!! 
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Martha Mary Circle 

 

!ƭƭ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ƻƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ тǘƘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǘǊƛǇ ǘƻ ¢ƻƭŜŘƻΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ 
ƳŜŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ƭƻǘ ŀǘ фΥмр ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊǇƻƻƭ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aŀƴƻǊ IƻǳǎŜ ŀǘ ²ƛƭŘǿƻƻŘ 
aŜǘǊƻ tŀǊƪ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǝƻƴǎΦ ¢ƘŜƴ ǿŜΩƭƭ Ǝƻ ǘƻ {ǿŜŜǘ {ƘŀƭƻƳ ¢Ŝŀ wƻƻƳ 
ƛƴ {ȅƭǾŀƴƛŀ ŦƻǊ ά{ƛǘ ϧ {ƛǇέΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ǘŜŀǎΣ ŬƴƎŜǊ ǎŀƴŘǿƛŎƘŜǎΣ ǎŎƻƴŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǎǎŜǊǘ 
ŦƻǊ ŀǇǇǊƻȄƛƳŀǘŜƭȅ ϷмнκǇŜǊǎƻƴΦ  

 

²Ŝ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ hŎǘƻōŜǊ tǳōƭƛŎ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǘ tŀǳƭŀΩǎ IƻǳǎŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƳŜǊǊȅ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀǾŜ оп ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ōƭŀƴƪŜǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ ōŀōƛŜǎ ǎǘŀȅƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜǊŜΦ  

 

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜŘ ŎƘŜŜǎŜ ōŀƭƭǎΦ ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘŜƳΗ 

Saturday Night Socialites will be meeting this month 

on December  17th  @ 5:30. We will sing Christmas Carols with 

Tom Bajkiewicz. Soup, salad and desserts will be served. All widows, 

widowers and other singles are welcome.  

Thursday Morning Bible Study 
 
The Thursday morning Bible Study is using Steven James' book  
entitled:  Meeting the Mystery: Seeing Jesus Through the Eyes of the People 
He Met.  Each time we meet, we read the author's first-person account of a story 
in the Bible.  We then discuss ways we relate to the characters and their reaction 
to Jesus and talk through how we can apply his truth in our own life.  See you in 
the church library at 10 am. 
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Alternative Advent Fair 

Again this year, the Mission and Outreach Committee are 
making available alternative gifts to put under the Christmas 

tree. Locally, we will be supporting the Monroe County ISD 
students with sales of hand ground and packaged coffee and 

hand packaged soaps. Nationally, we will offer soups and chili 
from the Women's Bean Project. We will also offer some of 

their cornbread mixes this year. Internationally, we will  
continue to support Heifer International. This is your chance 

to gift someone you love while helping others.  The Fair will be 
in the Boyd Chapel on  December 4 and 11  following  

worship.  
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THANK YOU!  
 

On behalf of the entire Douglas family we wish to offer our deep gratitude 

for the intense effort of so many persons at the First Presbyterian Church 

who have been so caring and supportive over the last several years and par-

ticularly during the final days of Arlene Douglas’ life.   
 

We greatly appreciate the time in preparation given by Pastor  

Annemarie as she was so focused on learning more about Mom and her  

family and for her willingness to meet our needs.  A brilliant meditation  

mirrored that focus.  Likewise we recognize the extreme willingness of  

Susan Barker to provide beautiful music that so well described Mom’s life.   
 

Thank you to the choir for offering their voices in remembrance.  Thank you 

to Helyn, Ann, Judy and so many others who organized and prepared a  

delicious luncheon.  Thank you to all who assisted in preparation of the  

service and luncheon.   
 

We especially wish to thank each and every person who has called on Mom 

over the years, making her days brighter and more peaceful.   
 

This has truly been a sincere demonstration of God’s love for us and your 

love for others.  
 

With our love,  
 

Bob, Nancy and all in our family  

 

 

 

 

 

The Lord  bless you and keep you;  

the Lord  make his face to shine upon you, 

and be gracious to you;   

the Lord  lift up his countenance upon 

you, and give you peace.  

Numbers 6:24  



 

 

Church News  

PAGE 12 

 

 

 

V. Arlene Douglas 

Nov. 17, 1919-Nov. 14, 2016 
 

 

 

 

 

 

V. Arlene Douglas, 96, of Monroe, passed away Monday, November 14, 2016 at the Wellspring  

Lutheran Home, Monroe. 

 

Arlene was born November 17, 1919 in Litchfield, IL to Ralph and Bessie (Kabel) Green. She was a 

graduate of Litchfield High School, and then graduated from the University of Illinois, receiving a B.A. 

in Sociology, with a Music Minor. On July 8, 1944 she married Dr. Dale W. (Doug) Douglas at the 

Central Christian Church in Gary, Indiana. They moved to Monroe in 1955 from Dwight, Illinois. Sad-

ly, he preceded her in death on August 21, 1996. 

 

She shared her piano skills in many ways, serving as the organist at Christ Lutheran Church for 5 years, 

and then as the organist/assistant organist at First Presbyterian Church for over 30 years. She served as 

a substitute organist at many churches, of all faiths, in the Monroe area for many years. She accompa-

nied many soloists, choirs, and in the theater.  

 

Her memberships included, Friends in Council, Friends of Sawyer House, Michigan Cancer Society, 

American Medical Auxiliary, Meals on Wheels, AAUW, Fine Arts Council, Monroe Golf and Country 

Club, the American Guild of Organists, and the Alpha Gamma Delta Sorority at the University of Illi-

nois. She was a longtime member of the First Presbyterian Church, and served as an elder there.  

 

She leaves to cherish her memory her children, Robert (Nancy) Douglas of Monroe, J. Brad (Mary) 

Douglas of South Lyon, D. Stephen (Carol) Douglas of Arlington Heights, IL, and Jane Kwilecki of 

Ormond Beach, FL, grandchildren, Robert S. (Nicole) Douglas, Kari (Andrew) Marchese, Joe (Alisha) 

Irwin, Shawn Irwin, Michelle, Irwin, Ryan Irwin, Bobby Douglas, Sarah Jane Kwilecki; great grand-

children, Madeline, Emma, Lucie, Abbey, Ellie, Henry, and Liam.  

As well as her husband, she was also preceded in death by her parents, and brothers, Robert and Ralph 

Green. 

 

For those who wish to make a memorial donation in her name, the First Presbyterian Church, or the 

Wellspring Lutheran Home, for continuing education for Nurses or CNAs is suggested.  
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Please join us for a special exhibit through the month of Advent of Vermont 

artist Janet McKenzie. It turns out, in the aftermath of our election, this  

exhibit becomes a prophetic witness. 

 

Janet, winner of the National Catholic Reporter's Jesus 2000 international 

competition for her work: Jesus of the People, has committed her life and art 

to celebrating women, men and children of all races.  

 

We will host a conversation on the art and messages of it on Wednesday  

November 30 at 7pm. There will be a community open house in concert with 

the Tecumseh Christmas Parade on December 2 6-9pm. The exhibit can also 

be visited during business hours: 9-3 T-Th from November 27-Christmas. 

Community News  



 

 

PAGE 14 

December 2016 
Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

  
 
 
 
 

  1 
 
10-Bible Study 
 
 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 

2 
 
9-TOPS 
 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

3 
 

4 COMMUNION 
 
9:30-Adult Class 
10:30-Choir 
11-Worship 
12:15-Fellowship 
12:15-Dance Practice 
12:15-Bed Board  
 
 

5 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg.  

6 
 
10-Mothersô Morning 
10-Staff Meeting 
12:15-Advent  
Noon Recital 
 
6:30-Finance 
 
 

7 
9:15-Manor 
House Trip 
 
12-Kiwanis 
1-Sparklers 
 
 
7-Choir 

8 
 
10-Bible Study 
 
 
6-Personnel/
Policy 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 

9 
 
9-TOPS 
 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

10 
8:30-Menôs  
Prayer Breakfast 
 
 

11 CANTATA 
 
9-Deacon Meeting 
10-Choir 
11-Worship  
12:15-Fellowship 
 

12  
 
 
 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg. 

13 
 
10-Staff Meeting 
12-Kiwanis Board 
12:15-Advent  
Noon Recital 
 
 
7-Mission/Outreach 

14 
 
9:30-Chair Yoga 
 
12-Kiwanis 
 
6:30-Building & 
Property 
7-Choir 

15 
 
10-Bible Study 
 
 
 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 
 

16 
Newsletter  
Deadline 
 
9-TOPS 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

17 
 
 
 
3-Transitions for 
Women 
5:30-Socialites 
 

18  
 
9:30-Adult Class 
10:30-Choir 
11-Worship 
12:15-Fellowship 
 

19  
 
 
 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg. 

20 
10-Mothersô Morning 
10-Staff Meeting 
12:!5-Adevnt  
Noon Recital 
 
 
7-Session 

21 
 
 
12-Kiwanis 
 
 
 
 

22 
 
10-Bible Study 
 
 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 

23 
 
9-TOPS 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

24  
CHRISTMAS 
EVE 
 
 
7-Lessons/Carols 
10-Communion 
Service 

25 CHRISTMAS 
 
 
11-Worship 
 

26  
OFFICE CLOSED 
 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg. 

27 
 
 
 
 

28 
9:30-Chair Yoga 
 
12-Kiwanis 
 
 

29 
 
 
 
 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 

30 
 
9-TOPS 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

31 

DATE LITURGIST USHERS 

12/4 Diane Adams Carol Rabun, Kim Hooper, Gary & Jo-Ann Follbaum 

12/11 Diane Adams Cory & Kathy Fogle, Rusty & Cathy Shorter 

12/18 Diane Adams Bill Barnes, Mark Eby, Jim Crammond, Helyn Schroeder 

12/25 Diane Adams Jim & Sue Heisler, Randy Stiffler, George Kostoff 
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Class of 2016  Class of 2017  Class of 2018  

Alan Schroeder  

Glee Taylor  

Brenda Wilkison  

Cory Fogle  

Charlotte Frary  

Kathryn Lee  

Jim Crammond  

Alice Kostoff  

Joshua McMann  

Marilyn Marshall  

Building & Property Committee:  George Kostoff, Chair; Cory Fogle (Elder), Glee Taylor (Elder)  

Congregational Life Committee:  Judy Chesman, Chair; Brenda Wilkison (Elder)  

Finance Committee:  Charlotte Frary, Chair; Alan Schroeder (Elder)  

Mission & Outreach Committee:  Ann Lux, Chair; Kathryn Lee (Elder), Joshua McMann (Elder)  

Personnel & Policy Committee:  Jim Crammond, Chair; Charlotte Frary (Elder)  

Worship Committee:  Alice Kostoff, Chair; Marilyn Marshall (Elder)  

Class of 2016 

Sherry Hawkins     

Ann Orwin    

Ed Stehulak  

Sue Flaherty  

Jim Heisler  

Sue Heisler  

Class of 2017 

Dallas Dieckmann  Ann Lux  

Donna Dieckmann  Cheryl Eder  

Samantha Adams  Judy Chesman  

Jennifer Larkins  Helyn Schroeder  

Elinor Upjohn   Danny Spence 

Greg Hunter  

Board of Deacons  

Moderator: Ann Orwin  

Session Elders   

Moderator: The Rev. Annemarie S. Kidder  


